
MEMO 
PLANNING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

To: Redevelopment Authority of the City of Kaukauna (RACK) 

From: Lily Paul, Associate Planner 

Date: March 31, 2022 

Re: Certificate of Appropriateness for 102 W Wisconsin Ave 

John Lorbiecki, owner of Lorbiecki Homes, LLC, is renovating the building located at 102 W 
Wisconsin Ave, on the corner of Wisconsin Ave and Lawe Street. This site is in the 
Commercial Core District (CCD). This building will serve as the offices for Lorbiecki Homes, 
LLC.  

The proposed façade renovations include covering the existing CMU wall with EIFS and 
new thin-stone veneer system. The original design plan showed the façade as Lap Siding, 
but the updated design was recommended to be EIFS instead. See attached the design and 
site plan created by Gries Architectural Group, Inc. 

CCD – Commercial Core District zoning regulations grant design review to RACK for façade 
improvements. 

Staff Recommendation: 
Staff recommends to approve the design for façade improvements to 102 W Wisconsin Ave and 
grant a Certificate of Appropriateness. 


















































































